



PEMERINTAH PROVINSI KEPULAUAN RIAU

DINAS PENDIDIKAN

SMA NEGERI 16 BATAM

Parman Mangsang Permai Rt. 5 Rw. 1 Kel. Mangsang Kec. Sei Beduk Telp. 0778-7377329

Email: smanegeri16batam@yahoo.co.id, Website : www.sman16batam.sch.id

KodePos : 29462

PENILAIAN AKHR TAHUN (PAT) GENAP
TAHUN AJARAN 2020/2021

Mata Pelajaran	: Bahasa Inggris	Kurikulum	: 2013
Program	: IPA /IPS	Kelas/Semester	: X/Genap
Waktu	: 120 Menit	Jumlah Soal	: 50
Pembuat Soal	: Yeni S.Pd		

Guidance :

1. Start with a prayer!
2. check the completeness of the question!
3. Read the questions carefully before you answer them!
4. Ask the teacher if there are questions or pictures that are not clear!
5. Answer the questions that you think are easy first!

Nama :
Class :

READING SECTION

Choose A,B,C,D or E for the correct answer.

1. Last holiday I went to Paris. I visited museums and sat in public gardens. A friendly waiter taught me a few words of French. Then he lent me a book. I read a few lines, but I did not understand a word. Every day, I thought about postcards. My holidays passed quickly, but I did not send any cards to my friends. On the last day I made a big decision. I got up early and bought thirty seven cards. I spent the whole day in my room, but I did not write a single card.

Whom did the writer meet in Paris?

- a. A man that gave him thirty seven cards.
 - b. A man that take him to French.
 - c. A man to take a bag.
 - d. A women that take him to French.
 - e. A man that lent him a book
2. The police thought that two burglars started the robbery at 151 Pattimura street on Sunday afternoon. The burglars broke into the students' room while they were going to a football game. They never thought that while they were away, burglars would break into their boarding house.

The communicative purpose of this text is.....

- a. To retell events for the purpose of informing.
 - b. To present perspective points about an issue.
 - c. To describe the way they are.
 - d. To share an amusing incidents.
 - e. To tell something
3. When did the robbery happen?
 - a. Sunday morning.
 - b. Sunday afternoon.
 - c. Saturday morning.
 - d. Saturday afternoon.
 - e. Wednesday afternoon
 4. Last year I was the best experience I've ever got. I was the first winner of singing competition i love singing since I was kid. I practiced so hard before the day. my parents were really supportive. They helped me to practice and prepared healthy food for me. They also gave me motivation to believe in myself. That's why winning singing competition meant so much to me.

Who helped the writer to practice?

- a. The writer's parents.
- b. The writer's friends.
- c. The author.

- d. The producer.
 - e. The writer's mother
5. My holiday at home last holiday was my worst holiday because I did not go anywhere. I just stayed in my home. In the morning, i woke up and has a breakfast. After that, I played with my cat. In the afternoon, I had a lunch and after that i took a nap. In the evening, I watched until i felt boring. My daily activities were like that during the holiday. So, i was sure last holiday was my worst holiday.

Where did the writer spend his holiday?

- a. In the morning
 - b. In the room
 - c. In the afternoon
 - d. In his home
 - e. In her home
6. **My Holiday at home**
Last holiday was my worst holiday because I did not go anywhere. I just stayed in my home. In the morning, I woke up and had a breakfast. After that, I played with my cat. In the afternoon, I had a lunch and after that I took a nap. In the evening, I watched until I felt boring. My daily activities were like that during the holiday. So, I was sure last holiday was my worst holiday.

What did the writer feel about the holiday?

- a. He felt satisfied
 - b. He felt glad
 - c. He felt annoyed
 - d. He felt happy
 - e. She felt annoyed
7. On Wednesday, my students and I went to Yogyakarta. We stayed at Dirgahayu Hotel which is not far from Malioboro.
 On Thursday, we visited the temples in Prambanan. There are three big temples, the Brahmana, Syiwa and Wisnu temples. They are really amazing. We visited only Brahmana and Syiwa temples, because Wisnu temple is being renovated.
 On Friday morning we went to Yogya Kraton. We spent about two hours there. We were lucky because we were led by a smart and friendly guide. Then we continued our journey to Borobudur. We arrived there at four p.m. At 5 p.m. we heard the announcement that Borobudur gate would be closed.
 In the evening we left for Jakarta by wisata bus.

The text above mainly discusses about

- a. the writer's trip to Yogyakarta
 - b. the writer's first visit to Prambanan
 - c. the writer's impression about the guide
 - d. the writer's experience at Yogya Kraton
 - e. the writer's impression about Borobudur
8. **The text is written in the form of a/an.....**
- a. narrative
 - b. report
 - c. anecdote
 - d. spoof
 - e. recount
9. **Why did they only visit Brahmana and Syiwa temples?**
- a. because there was no wisnu temple
 - b. because wisnu temple was amazing
 - c. because wisnu temple was too small
 - d. because wisnu temple was being repaired
 - e. because wisnu temple was being destroyed

10. One day, a merchant was driving his donkey homeward from the seashore with a heavy load of salt. They came to a river crossed by a shallow ford. They had crossed this river many times before without accident, but this time the donkey slipped and fell when halfway over. When the merchant at last got the donkey to his feet, much of the salt had melted away. Delighted to find how much lighter his burden had become, the donkey finished the journey very cheerfully. The merchant, however, was much less pleased.

The next day, the merchant led his donkey back to the seashore for another load of salt. On the way home, the donkey remembering what had happened at the ford, purposely let himself fall into the water, and again got rid of most of his heavy load.

The merchant was furious. He immediately turned around and drove the donkey back to the seashore, where he loaded him with two great baskets filled with sponges. At the ford, the donkey again purposely stumbled and fell

into the water; but this time, when the donkey had scrambled to his feet, his load was not lighter, and it was a very unhappy donkey that dragged himself homeward under a load ten times heavier than before.

What did the merchant plan to do with the salt?

- a. Feed it to the donkey
- b. Dissolve it in liquid
- c. Carry it to the seashore
- d. Sell it to the customers
- e. Exchange it with the sponge

11. What made the donkey's load grow lighter the first time he fell in the water?

- a. The load was able to float
- b. The salt dissolved in the water
- c. The water helped the donkey to walk easily
- d. One of the baskets fell into the water
- e. The merchant lightened the donkey's load

12. People like the merchant in this story can be described as.....

- a. Honest
- b. Greedy
- c. Wicked
- d. Stubborn
- e. Shrewd

13. Why the merchant was much less pleased?

- a. Because his donkey had tricked him
- b. Because he had less salt to sell
- c. Because his donkey had been injured
- d. Because he still had a long distance to travel
- e. Because the donkey had refused to get back on its fee

14. A Trip to the Zoo Yesterday my family and I went to the zoo to see the elephant. When we got to the zoo, we went to the shop to buy some food to give to the animals.

After getting the food, we went to the nocturnal house where we saw birds and reptiles which only come out at night. Before having lunch, we went for a ride on the elephant. It was a thrill to ride it. Dad fell off when he let go off the rope, but he was ok.

During the lunch we fed some birds in the park. In the afternoon we saw the animals being fed. When we returned home we were very tired but happy. It was because we had so much fun activities at many places at the zoo.

What happened to the writer's dad when he rode an elephant?

- a. He felt a thrill
- b. He failed
- c. He felt fun
- d. He runaway
- e. He fell off

15. Last week, Mr Tatang's wife had an accident. Her youngest child, Putra, was at home when it happened. He was playing with his new toy car. Suddenly Putra heard his mother calling, "Help! Help!" he ran to the kitchen. His mother had burnt herself with some hot cooking oil. She was crying with pain and the pan was on fire. Mr. Tatang had gone to the office. The other children had gone to school.

Putra was too small to help his mother, and she was too frightened to speak sensibly to him. But he ran to the neighbour's house and asked his neighbor to come and help his mother. The neighbor soon put out the fire and took Putra's mother to the clinic.

When Mr. Tatang came home, his wife told him what had happened. He was very proud of his son, "When you are a man, you will be just like your father," she said.

Who took Mrs. Tatang to the clinic?

- a. Her husband
- b. Her son
- c. Her neighbour
- d. Her daughter
- e. Her mom

16. Last week, I went to the lake for fishing. It was the suitable time for fishing because I had nothing to do. I went there with my friends.

Arriving at the lake, I directly went to the best spot to get a giant fish. It was under the big tree at the bank of the lake. I threw my hook as far as I could then I waited for the fish eating my bait. It had been 15 minutes and I finally saw the sign that there was a fish eating my bait. I tried to pull it up and I succeeded. I got a three kilogram fish.

I got so many fish that day even though I was so tired. I was so excited. I think I will visit the spot again in the next holiday.

If the writer started fishing at 10.15, when did he get a three kilogram fish?

- a. a quarter past ten
- b. a half past ten
- c. a quarter to eleven
- d. ten to eleven
- e. nine to ten

17. Last wednesday, I came late to my school because I played play station until 2.00 am in the night. Because that I woke up late.

I woke up about 6.30 am and the class would be began at 7.00 am. I ran to bathroom to take a bath. I usually had a breakfast after took a bath, but in that day I did not do that.

I always went to school by my motorcycle. But in that day, I forgot where I put the key. So, I went to the school by public transportation. It made me took a longer time. I arrived at school at 7.15 am, I ran to my class but I saw my teacher has stood in front of the class to teach. I entered to my class and of course my teacher was angry to me because I came late.

It was my bad experience and I hoped I would not do that again.

What time the class start?

- a. 2.00 am
- b. 6.30 am
- c. 7.00 am
- d. 7.30 am
- e. 7.15 am

18. Announcement

This Thursday is August 17th 2019

we are going to celebrate the 74th of Independence day.

Don't miss the Independence Day festival!

The festival begins at 08.00 in every district In Jakarta.

Gather in front of our school at 07.30 to see the parade with the principal.

Don't miss it! And Join many contests at school.

Free registration, full of prizes!

The text tell us about....

- a. Independent day festival
- b. Heroes day
- c. School gathering
- d. Parade with the principal
- e. School competition

19. Announcement

This Thursday is August 17th 2019

we are going to celebrate the 74th of Independence day.

Don't miss the Independence Day festival!

The festival begins at 08.00 in every district In Jakarta.

Gather in front of our school at 07.30 to see the parade with the principal.

Don't miss it! And Join many contests at school.

Free registration, full of prizes!

From the announcement we know that.....

- a. We are celebrating the national Heroes day
- b. It's the 70th Indonesian Independence day
- c. The festival will be started at 07.30 AM
- d. The registration is free of charge.
- e. The festival will not be hold in Jakarta.

20. *The festival will be started at.....*

- a. 07.00
- b. 07.30
- c. 08.00
- d. 08.30
- e. 09.00

21. ANNOUNCEMENT

To: all employees

There will be a blackout each Saturday during this month. Consequently, we will use the generator as the electric source. So, please do not use air conditioners on Saturdays.

Please don't forget to turn off the lights, computers, printers during the break as usual.

Where can you read the announcement?

- a. At the school
- b. In a Bank
- c. In a company
- d. In the library
- e. In the post office

22. To : All students and teachers

Come and visit our new library. Lots of new books (brand new novels and non-fiction books) are available. You can also enjoy our newest DVDs collection.

Head of library
Ramadhan

Why does the writer make the announcement ?

- a. To resume a new novel.
- b. To invite the reader to visit the library.
- c. To let the reader know about the head of library.
- d. To help the reader know where to find the DVDs.
- e. To help the reader know where to find the place

23. A Long time ago a very cruel king named Virat Singh. He was the ruler of Vijay Nagar. All citizens were fearful because of his cruelty.

Virat has a dog named Jack, which he used to love more than anything, one fateful morning Jack died. Virat Singh organized last rituals for the dog, entire city came to the cremation ground. Virat Singh was very happy to see that people love him so much and he felt he is the most popular king in the world. After few days Virat Singh died, but nobody came for his funerals.

From the text we can infer that ...

- a. The citizens were afraid of the dog.
- b. Virat Singh was killed by his people.
- c. The dog was actually the King's child.
- d. The people loved the dog more than the king.
- e. Nobody came to the king's funeral because it was far.

24. Last monday she _____ Deadpool Movie with her boyfriend. She _____ to spend time with him.

- a. watched, loved
- b. love, spent
- c. watch, loved
- d. watched, love
- e. loved, watch

25. _____ Announcement

There will be a holiday camp next month. All scout must join this camp. The activity will take place at Bangunharjo camping site and last for three days.

For further information, please contact Mr. Arkan.

Banyumas, May 12th, 2020
The Chief of Scout Organization

If the camp starts in June 5th, when will it end ?

- a. June 6th
- b. June 7th
- c. May 12th.
- d. May 25th.
- e. May 26th

26. **What might the camper bring?**

- a. a rent car
- b. a bed sheet
- c. a watering can
- d. a sleeping bag
- e. a lot of money

27.

ANNOUNCEMENT

NT To : 10th
students

The English course will begin on March, every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday afternoon at 4 p.m. in our lab. For more information, please contact your class teacher

Which of the following statement is not true?

- a. The English course will begin on March
- b. The English course will be held in a lab
- c. The English course will be held at 4 p.m
- d. The English course will be held once week
- e. The English course can be asked to class teacher

28. MY FRIENDS AND I _____ ENGLISH AND WE _____ A NEW GAME FOR PRACTICING.

- a. INVENTED, STUDY
- b. PRACTICED, INVENT
- c. STUDY, INVENTED
- d. INVENTED, PRACTICE
- e. STUDIED, INVENTED

29. Large double room to rent in a newly decorated
5 bedroom house

The house is on Pelem Kecut Street, which is about 15 minutes commute to airport, train stations or bus terminals by car, bus or motorbike.

Rent is Rp. 500.000 a month (including electricity and water bills). Fully furnished. Please give me a call on 07815067527 if interested

It can be inferred from the text that ...

- a. the renter does not need to buy furniture
- b. the rent is annually
- c. the renter needs to pay bills
- d. the location of the house is not good
- e. people can't ask further question about the room

30. Aman and his son were going to the market. While they were walking, a countryman passed and said, "You fool, what a donkey for but to ride upon?"

So the man put the boy on the donkey.

But soon, some passersby said, "See that lazy, young steer. He lets his father walk while he rides."

So the man ordered his boy to get off and got on himself, but the passerby said, "Shame on... that lazy old man, he lets his poor son walk, while he rides."

The man did not know what to do. Last, he took his boy on the donkey.

Then the passerby said, "Aren't you ashamed of yourself for overloading the poor donkey?"

The man and the boy got off. They cut down a pole, tied the donkey's feet to it and raised the pole to their shoulders. They arrived to a bridge when the donkey, getting one of its feet loose, kick all out and caused the boy to drop his end of the pole. In the struggle, the donkey fell over the bridge and then it was drowned.

"... tied the donkey's feet to it" (last paragraph). The word "it" refers to ...

- a. The market.
- b. The donkey.
- c. The pole.
- d. The river.
- e. The feet.

31. DID YOU _____ HOT DOGS YESTERDAY?

- a. ATE
- b. EATEN
- c. DRINK
- d. DRUNK
- e. EAT

32. The telephone _____ but I _____ answer, sorry.

- a. rang / did
- b. ring / didn't
- c. rang / didn't
- d. rang / don't
- e. ring / did

33. My parents _____ a brand new car last month.

- a. did get
- b. get
- c. gotten
- d. got
- e. do get

34. ANNOUNCEMENT

Many customers have received emails claiming to be from Buana Bank. These emails were not genuine. These emails ask you to reply your:

Account number

Password

Credit card number

Date of birth

Address

Buana Bank does not send emails asking for these information.

If you ever receive an email asking for these information, please do not reply.

Send the email immediately to online@bank.co.uk.

If you have given anyone your details, call our telephone 08852000117

Be warned criminals are trying to access your accounts

What is the announcement about?

- a. It's claim from Buana Bank
- b. It's offer from Buana Bank
- c. It's about the new bank product
- d. It's caution from Buana Bank
- e. It's request from Buana Bank

35. *Where you should address the emails if you are asked for your account number?*

- a. Customer service
- b. Buana Bank
- c. Criminal Court
- d. online@bank.co.uk
- e. 08852000117

The text below is for questions 36 to 38

36. One day a man stopped at a flower shop to order some flowers. He wanted to send it to his mother who lived far in another town through a delivery company. Meanwhile he was looking at sad young girl who was sitting in front of the flower shop. He asked her what was wrong and she replied, "I wanted to buy a red rose for my mother but my money is not enough". The man smiled and said, "Come on in with me I'll buy you a rose." He bought the little girl a rose and he ordered for his own mother flowers too.

After buying a rose flower for the girl the man offered the girl a ride to her home. She said "yes please! You can take me to my mother. She directed him to a cemetery. The girl placed the rose on her mother's fresh grave.

Knowing the girl's mother had died the man realized that he must show his love to his mother while she was still alive. Then the man returned to the flower shop. He cancelled the flower delivery order picked up the rose flower and drove to reach his mother's house.

We can learn that we have to ...

- a. Show our loves to our mother
- b. Buy flowers for our mothers
- c. Keep our mother alive
- d. Obey to our mother
- e. Hate to our mother.

37. *What did the man do after buying the girl a red rose?*

- a. He gave her a ride to her home
- b. He went to his own home
- c. He placed the rose on his mother's grave
- d. He bought the girl to his home.
- e. He took the girl to her mother's cemetery

38. *The main idea of the first paragraph is ...*

- a. A sad girl was thinking of her mother
- b. A sad girl helped a man by buying his a flower.
- c. A man helped a girl by buying her a flower
- d. A girl needed a man to deliver her a flower
- e. A man bought a flower for a girl

39. *The word "ordered" has the same meaning with...*

- a. joined
- b. took

- c. gave
- d. instruction
- e. requested

The text below is for questions 39 to 40

40. I have got an unforgettable experience last Lebaran Day. My family and I went to my mother's hometown to celebrate "Idul Fitri". We went by airplane. At the airport, my family and I had to walk through the metal detector. When I got the turn to walk through it, suddenly the alarm beeped. The woman who worked as the airport security said, "Come here, you need to get your belt off". I took my belt off, but the alarm still beeped. The security asked me to take my wallet from my pocket. I did what she ordered. Still alarm beeped.

After that the security asked me to turn back and she checked my body. She touched my left pocket. Then she told me, "There was something in it. it might be the things that made the alarm beeped". I took out something from the left pocket. The woman laughed and said, "That has made the alarm beep". It was a silver pen. I felt embarrassed because everybody stared at me with curiosity.

What does the second paragraph tell us about?

- a. The writer and his family walked through metal detector
 - b. The writer's silver pen made the metal detector beeped
 - c. The security checked the writer's pockets
 - d. Everybody stared at the writer
 - e. Someone checked the writer's bags
41. **Why did the airport security tell the writer to take off his belt?**
- a. Because the alarm beeped when he passed through metal detector
 - b. Because it was his unforgettable experience last Lebaran
 - c. Because she worked as the airport security officer
 - d. Because everybody stared at him curiosity
 - e. Because the writer went to toilet
42. I _____ not want to _____ the laundry in the morning.
- a. do / do
 - b. didn't / did
 - c. didn't / do
 - d. did / do
 - e. do / did
43. Smoking in restaurant is just not on. It must not be allowed because it is rude, harmful to others and dangerous for the smoker.
- Firstly, smoking in a restaurant is impolite. The smell of the smoke affects all people and can turn them off their food. People pay to taste good and not to be put off by foul-smelling smoke.
- Another reason smoking should not be allowed in a restaurant is the harm, it can do to others. Passive smoking, that is, breathing in smoke made by smoker, can lead to asthma attack and even cancer.
- Therefore, smoking in restaurant is impolite, harmful to others and a health risk to the smoker and should not be allowed in any restaurants. Finally, smoking is dangerous and a health risk to the smokers. Cigarettes cause heart and lung diseases and people should not smoke anywhere, not just in a restaurant.
- What is the best title of the text?**
- a. Smoking is impolite
 - b. Smoking in restaurants
 - c. Smoking in forbidden places
 - d. Smoking is forbidden
 - e. Smoking is dangerous

44. The students of Grade VII are allowed to wear their elementary school uniforms while the new school uniforms are on the wising process. They should wear the new school uniforms, white and blue, on Monday, 1st June 2020. For those whose uniforms have not available yet on the date should get the homeroom teachers' permission letter before Saturday, 6th June 2020.

Thanks you for your attention.

Futu Hatur Robbaniyah
Headmaster

From the text, we can conclude that

- a. the announcement is addressed to all the students.
- b. the news students may wear their old uniforms on the due date.
- c. the new students should wear their old uniforms.
- d. the announcement is delivered by a homeroom teacher.
- e. the all students should wear their old uniforms.

45. Wenda ... go to school yesterday because she ... her grandma in Yogya hospital.
- did – visited
 - don't - visited
 - doesn't - visited
 - didn't – visit
 - didn't - visited
46. Tuti : "Where did you go yesterday, Rani?"
 Rani : "I to Bandung with my mother."
 Tuti : "How did you go there?"
 Rani : "By bus."
- go
 - went
 - have gone
 - had gone
 - gone

The text below is for questions 47 to 50

47. Kang Chol Hwan was born into a loyal family that had once lived in the large Korean community of Japan. In Kyoto, his grandfather had been supporter of Kim Il Sung, North Korean's Great Leader since 1945. In 1961 the grandfather returned with his family to North Korea and had important government post.
- Within months, however, he was complaining to friends that North Korea was not the country he had expected. Hewas shocked to see so much poverty, which he eventually came to blame on the government's stifling left for work and never returned. One morning in July 1977, when Kang was nine, his grandfather left for work and never returned.
- A few weeks later, seven plain clothes security guard stormed into Kang's house "Your grandfather betrayed the fatherland," one of them stated "You must be punished."
- Kang's parents and grandmother sobbed as they forced to pack their belongings into two army trucks. The family was driven off, but Kang's mother was left behind, "spared" because her own father was regarded as a revolutionary hero. That was the last Kang ever saw her
- What was a reason for Kang's grandfather never returned to Kang's house?*
- A supporter of Kim Il Sung
 - Accused of betraying North Korea
 - Regarded as a hero
 - As an important person in Korea
 - Force Kang's family to leave their homeland.
48. *What is mainly discussed in the last paragraph?*
- The last minutes Kang gathered together with his mother
 - The day Kang ever saw his grandma and grandpa
 - The moment Kang's father was regarded as a hero
 - The last day Kang's parents and his grandma sobbed
 - The sad moment when Kang's parents meet grandma
49. *A few weeks later, seven plain clothes security guards stormed into Kang's house. The word "stormed" has the same meaning as*
- Destroyed
 - Knocked
 - Involved
 - Knotted
 - Attacked
50. *Why did Kang's grandfather disappear?*
- He left for work and went somewhere else
 - He returned to North Korea
 - He was supporter of Kim Il Sung
 - He went to the government's office
 - He was kidnapped and punished by the security guards

Goog luck